From: Martin, Lesley Ann Sent: 01 September 2016 16:32

To: Campbell, Graeme Councillor < Graeme. Campbell@southlanarkshire.gcsx.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: Speed on Manse Road, Stonehouse

Dear Councillor Campbell,

Thank you for your enquiry of 25 August 2016, regarding your request for a vehicle speed survey on Manse Road, Stonehouse.

The Council has a responsibility to allocate resources in a responsible manner in order to achieve the greatest benefit to the wider community. This is done by prioritising potential schemes based on set criteria.

The Scottish Government, in 2009, set a target of reducing the number of road casualties by 2020. Based on the average number of casualties from 2004 to 2008, these targets are a 40% reduction in road deaths and a 55% reduction in serious injuries, with the equivalent targets for children being 50% for deaths and 65% for serious injuries. Casualty numbers in South Lanarkshire are currently on track to meet these targets, however, it is important not to become complacent. In order to maintain this trend, casualty reduction must continue to guide and direct the Council's Road Safety Improvement Programme.

The most effective way to maintain the downward trend in casualty numbers is to target locations with a history of injury accidents, otherwise we can anticipate that accidents will continue to occur at these locations. Locations requiring improvement are identified annually by undertaking pro-active studies to identify either accident clusters where three or more injury accidents have occurred on the road network in the previous three years or where the number of accidents occurring along a specific route exceeds the national average. Currently there are a significant number of locations across South Lanarkshire. Given current resource levels we anticipate that we will be able to target approximately 5% of these locations annually.

If a location is identified where further action could be justified Roads and Transportation Services may undertake a speed survey as part of the wider investigations into the causations of the accidents.

Following your enquiry Manse Road has been assessed, from the railway bridge south to the junction with A71 Strathaven Road, and this confirms that there have been no reported injury accidents within the 3 year period up to the end of July 2016. Consequently this length of road does not have priority for road safety improvements.

When an enquiry relates to the possible contravention of a speed limit then this is a matter for Police Scotland, as they are responsible for the detection of speeding drivers and the enforcement of speed limits. While the vast majority of drivers make their journeys in a reasonable manner it is appreciated that there will always be a small percentage who may not drive appropriately with respect to the road conditions or speed

limit. Should your constituents feel that there is a need to address a specific concern relating to inappropriate driving practices they may wish to contact the Police directly using their 101 telephone helpline number for non-emergency enquiries, or by completing the Police Scotland enquiry form available using the link below.

http://www.scotland.police.uk/contact-us/contact-us-form

Notwithstanding the above, during our investigations it was noted that there are no 30 mile per hour speed limit signs at either end of Manse Road, where it enters Stonehouse. While the use of such signs is not mandatory as, as explained in the Highway Code, the 30 mile per hour limit usually applies to all vehicles on all roads with street lighting, unless signs show otherwise, we will arrange to have appropriate signs erected at both locations. These will remind drivers to drive appropriately.

I trust that the foregoing clarifies the Council's position with regard to speed surveys. Should you wish to discuss this matter further please contact Andrei Martucci, of the Traffic and Transportation Section, on 01698 453674.

Regards

On behalf of Gordon Mackay, Head of Roads and Transportation Services

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended only for the use of the individual or group named above. If you receive this e-mail in error, please notify your system manager immediately and erase the mail from your system. Any copyright material included with the e-mail should be solely used by its intended recipient and only for the purpose intended. The information contained within the message and any associated files are not necessarily the view of South Lanarkshire Council and do not bind the Council in any legal agreement.

WARNING: While South Lanarkshire Council takes steps to prevent computer viruses from being transmitted via electronic mail attachments, we cannot guarantee that attachments do not contain computer virus code.

You are therefore strongly advised to undertake anti-virus checks prior to accessing the attachment to this electronic mail. South Lanarkshire Council grants no warranties regarding performance use or quality of any attachment and undertakes no liability for loss or damage howsoever caused. South Lanarkshire Council may monitor the content of e-mails sent and received via its network for the purpose of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service.

For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com

Attachments

• image001.png (12.51 KB)



FOI request - Stonehouse Hospital

From: Campbell, Lesley ENTR (Lesley.Campbell@southlanarkshire.gov.uk)

To: robfreel@btinternet.com

Date: Thursday, 2 May 2019, 15:59 BST

Dear Mr Freel,

Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (FOISA)

Request for Information

I refer to your information request received by the Council on 21 March 2019 in which you ask for the following information:

Copies of any reports, notes and information prepared for internal briefing or planning committee briefing that concerned the access / egress to the proposed sites in relation to the introduction or not of roundabouts on the A71 either prepared by roads department or external consultants in relation to traffic impact assessments, traffic impact analysis and flows as well as health and safety.

- a) Barratt site at west of the village as you leave to go to Strathaven and adjacent to Stonehouse Lifestyles Centre.
- b) Stonehouse Hospital site Pre 2018 including Planning application HM/06/0704 relating to Drawing 05646/100/101
- c) Stonehouse Hospital site 2018 to date

I would apologise for the delay in responding however I have been trying to locate a missing file which you have requested.

Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (FOISA)

The Council has considered that the information is subject to the Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004 and is therefore exempt from the provisions of FOISA under Section 39(2).

The Council will go on to respond to your request in terms of the EI(S)Rs.

Response to request

Some of the information requested is exempt from the provisions of the EI(S)Rs because the information is already publicly available and easily accessible in another form or format. The relevant exemption is Regulation 6(1)(b). With regard to points a) and c) of your request, detailed information on the planning applications relating to the two sites is not provided. The information is available on the Council's www.southlanarkshire.ggv.utk by selecting Planning and Building Standards and then Planning application/warrant search and searching on the planning application reference HM/13/0448 for the site adjacent to Lasstyles which was developed by Barratt Homes and P/18/1515 and P/18/1516 for the current planning application by Persimmon Homes for the site of the former Stonepoisse Hospital. Planning application reference HM/13/0448 has now been determined and as such the Traffic Statement is available to view on the Council's website.

With regard to planning application HM/04/0369, Residential development (Outline) I have retrieved this file from our archivist and there are drawings, documents and reports relating to relating to the development of the site. The files are substantial with two documents containing over 200 pages each however are now available for inspection at the Council offices in Montrose House. Should you wish copies of particular documents or excerpts of any information contained in the files, we can provide these and depending on the extent of copying required may have to consider a charge. Please contact myself to arrange to view these and I can ensure someone is available to make any copies necessary.



Information withheld

The Council is refusing part of your request because the information that you have asked for is excepted from disclosure by the EI(S)Rs. The Council can withhold information where one or more exceptions listed in the EI(S)Rs apply. The relevant exception is

The request involves making available material which is still in the course of completion, to unfinished documents or to incomplete data (Regulation 10 (4)(d))

How the exemption applies to the information that we are not releasing: The Resource has considered that the exception set down in Regulation 10(4)(d) applies to the information requested in that it refers to material which is still in the course of completion, to unfinished documents or to incomplete data. The correspondence relating to the introduction or otherwise of a roundabout serving the Stonehouse Hospital site has not been fully submitted and assessed in that the Council's Roads and Transportation Services have requested further information relating to the planning application to alter the access to the site and have not given their full comments.

Consequently, the Council cannot comply with your request in full because part of the information is exempt from the EI(S)Rs.

The Resource is refusing part of your request as the exception set down in Regulation 10(4)(a) applies in that the Council does not hold it. The file relating to the roundabout, pavement and associated services (HM/06/0704) has been misplaced and despite a search of both the Planning Service and the Council's Archives cannot be located. Staff in both locations will continue to try and locate the file however I cannot provide any documents from the file at this time. I shall of course contact you should the file be located.

Request for Review

The Council has a Review Panel to deal with complaints from people who are not happy about the way that it has handled their request. Staff not involved in the original decision will handle any review.

If you want to complain, you can ask the Review Panel to look at the way that we have dealt with your request. It will consider whether we have complied with the requirements of FOISA. Please note that if you wish to complain, you must go so by 31 May 2019. You must explain why you are not happy when requesting a review.

Please note that the Review Panel cannot look at any decisions taken by the Council or actions of the Council or any of its employees or a service provided by it that are not connected to the handling of your request for information.

You should send your request for a review to:

Mr. W. Dunn

Information Compliance Manager

Finance and Corporate Resources

Floor 11

Council Offices,

Almada Street,

Hamilton, ML3 0AA

Alternatively, you can request a review at foi.reviews@south anarkshire.gov.uk.

Appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner

If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you can appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner. The Commissioner will decide whether the Council has dealt with your request properly. Please see the Commissioner's website at www.itspublicknowledge.info for further details.

Yours Sincerely,

Lesley Campbell

Area Manager (Hamilton & Clydesdale)

Planning & Building Standards

Montrose House

154 Montrose Crescent

Hamilton

ML3 6LB

South Lanarkshire Council Disclaimer

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended only for the use of the individual or group named above. If you receive this email in error, please notify your system manager immediately and erase the mail from your system. Any copyright material included with the e-mail should be solely used by its intended recipient and only for the purpose intended. The information contained within the message and any associated files are not necessarily the view of South Lanarkshire Council and do not bind the Council in any legal agreement.

WARNING: While South Lanarkshire Council takes steps to prevent computer viruses from being transmitted via electronic mail attachments, we cannot guarantee that attachments do not contain computer virus code. You are trarefore strongly advised to undertake anti-virus checks prior to accessing the attachment to this electronic mail. South Lanarkshire Council grants no warranties regarding performance use or quality of any attachment and undertakes no liability for loss or damage howsoever caused. South Lanarkshire Council may monitor the content of e-mr ils sent and received via its network for the purpose of e-suring compliance with its policies and procedures.

